



Glevum Way, Abbeydale, Gloucester. GL4 4BL

Telephone: 01452 301492

Dear Rebecca,

Application for a Street Trading Consent for a mobile hot food van in Glevum Way.

The Abbeydale Community Association Board of Trustees, has discussed this matter and is firmly opposed to the application.

### **ACCESS**

- 1. There is already considerable congestion on Glevum Way caused by parking and individuals selling second-hand cars.
- 2. The additional congestion and pedestrian activity associated with a hot food van would be a significant road safety issue with potentially harmful consequences for pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. A hot food van would further restrict safe access to the community centre, the car park and Glevum Way park for residents.

#### LITTER

4. A previous hot food van, situated in the Ridge and Furrow car park, led to considerable mess from litter by way of discarded wrapping, packaging and unwanted elements of food purchases. Our view is that a hot food van on Glevum Way, will cause a similar mess.

#### LOCATION

- 5. Glevum Way is not a through route. A hot food van positioned here would not attract passing trade but rather draw a late night crowd to an area which is normally quiet.
- 6. We fear the centre outside seating areas would be used and the majority of mess left on the centre site.
- 7. There are no public toilets or hand washing facilities available to the hot food van staff and customers between 4pm to 11pm.
- 8. It is our view that the community centre would be vulnerable to incursion, particularly at a time when staff are closing up at 11pm.
- We would also question the wisdom of positioning a hot food van outside an NHS surgery dealing in part with the results of fast food eating as described in the application.

Best regards,

Chairman of ACA Board of Trustees

From:

Robertson Ian (NHS GLOUCESTERSHIRE CCG)

Sent:

22 August 2016 10:33

To:

Rebecca Tuck

Cc:

Andrew Gravells (City/County); "Andrew Tickner"

Subject:

Application for a Street Trading Consent for a mobile food van in Glevum Way

#### Dear Rebecca

Thank you for advising us of the above application and giving us the opportunity to comment. We strongly object to the application for the following reasons:

- The planned location is on a busy road and a mobile food van would cause a significant increased hazard to pedestrians crossing the road.
- . It would be inappropriate to site a van selling fast food opposite a Medical Practice that is trying to promote healthy eating.
- A mobile food van was previously sited in the former Ridge and Furrow public house car park despite our objections at the time. This led to a
  significant increase in litter including kebab wrappers and empty soft drink cans being left at the entrance to the Practice. The unpleasant smell of
  frying food also led to us having to work with windows closed, which during warm weather was clearly unacceptable.

I would be grateful if the above comments could be taken into consideration when a decision is made on the application.

Regards

Management Partner
Hadwen Medical Practice
Glevum Way, Abbeydale, Gloucester GL4 4BL
G01452 782305
7 01452 330845

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please inform the sender that you have received the message in error before deleting it.

Please do not disclose, copy or distribute information in this e-mail or take any action in reliance on its contents: to do so is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

\*

Thank you for your co-operation.

NHSmail is the secure email and directory service available for all NHS staff in England and Scotland NHSmail is approved for exchanging patient data and other sensitive information with NHSmail and GSi recipients NHSmail provides an email address for your career in the NHS and can be accessed anywhere For more information and to find out how you can switch, visit www.nnsdigital.chs.auxinhsmail

#### Rebecca Tuck

From:

Gravells, Cllr Andrew [Andrew.GRAVELLS@gloucestershire.gov.uk]

Sent:

07 September 2016 10:23 Gill Ragon; Rebecca Tuck

To: Cc:

Collette Finnegan

Subject:

My objection to the Kebab van proposal at Glevum Way

Hi

I wish to strongly object to this proposal.

So turning specifically to this application.

There is already considerable congestion on Glevum Way, a very narrow road, caused by patients parking opposite the G P surgery there and individuals selling second-hand cars.

The additional congestion and pedestrian activity associated with a hot food van would be a significant road safety issue with potentially harmful consequences for pedestrians and drivers and patients.

A hot food van would further restrict safe access to the community centre, the car park and Glevum Way park for residents.

A previous hot food van, situated in the Ridge and Furrow car park, led to considerable mess from litter by way of discarded wrapping, packaging and unwanted elements of food purchases.

Glevum Way is not a through route. A hot food van positioned here would not attract passing trade but rather draw a late night crowd to an area which is normally quiet.

I would also question the wisdom of positioning a hot food van outside an NHS surgery dealing in part with the results of fast food eating as described in the application.

I have mentioned this to many local people in my area , and they all wish the application to be refused, turned down, as I do .

Best wishes

Andrew

Andrew Grav	ells			
City & County	Councillor	-Abbey	Division	n- Glouceste
T-01452			- /	

# Rebecca Tuck

From:

Tippetts, Tony [T

Sent:

18 August 2016 11.50

To:

@Gloucestershire.gov.uk

Cc:

Rebecca Tuck

Subject:

Consultations, street trading licenses.

Good morning Sally

# Glevum Way, before Community Centre car park (evenings 1600-2300)

Litter

Size of vehicle

Proximity to play area.

Do you have any comments to add?

Regards

**Tony Tippetts** 

Area Highway Representative

Amey

Tel:01452

Mob:

!mail:t

Stroudwater Depot, Fromebridge, Whitminster, Glos GL2 7NJ







# ADDITIONAL INFORMATION TO SUPPORT REPRESENTATION MADE BY GLOUCESTERSHIRE HIGHWAYS

From: GODWIN, Sally [mailto:: Sent: 10 October 2016 13:10
To: Rebecca Tuck; TIPPETTS, Tony

Subject: RE: Consultations, street trading licenses.

Becky

Glevum Way is a very busy route as it is the only access point to the Community Centre and playpark by car. It is also the access for deliveries by lorry to Morrisons.

The access road is always parked to capacity making it impossible for two vehicles to pass. The Community Centre is well used both during the day and evening by all ages. A food van here could potentially cause visibility issues when crossing the road.

From a highways perspective this road is too busy both with traffic and pedestrians to accommodate a food van.

I hope this is ok. I'm in the office till about 13:45 if you need me. My number is 01452

Sally